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Bishop Adrian wishes everyone involved in the Old Catholic 

Apostolic Church Worldwide a fruitful and meaningful New Year. 

Thank you all for your tireless serving of Christ. We pray that 

AD2025 will be a Jubilee Year for OCAC and that together we can 

bring faith, hope and love to those Christ calls us to serve.

There have been some challenging times in 2024 but OCAC has 

continued to grow, mature and serve as a responsible ecclesial 

body in which to operate your non-stipended, part-time ministries.

As we have become more diverse as well as dispersed, we have 

come across some difficulties – especially across time zones and 

varying cultures and languages, but we have faced these 

challenges with prayer and faith and optimism.

I want to thank you – each one of you – for your ministry within the

Old Catholic Apostolic Church or the various church societies and 

groups. This is our Jubilee Year; a time of anticipation, celebration 

and sharing – which we gladly do with our brothers and sisters in 

the other denominations.

Peace and Blessings to you and your loved ones, this night and this special year – in Christ.

+ Mar Trimlett
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